Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 18 October 2017 in the Jubilee Room, at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm

PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. L Jones (Chairman) 


District Cllr: R McCardle
Councillors: Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. J Stanton, W J Snelson, M Snelson 
and Mrs. I Rees. 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
5 Member of the public

1443. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Cllr. Ms V Wilson and Cllr. R Lewis. 
1444. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Mrs Humphries, Cllr. W Snelson and Cllr. M Snelson declared interests in 1451aii. Cllr. Mrs Stanton declared an interest in 1451ai. 
1445. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 20 September 2017, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1446. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

An appeal has been lodged with respect to the condition placed on the recent planning permission. The appeal concerns the location of the replacement tree.
Cllr. M Snelson was in receipt of one quotation for taking down the tree, a further one is outstanding. The first quote was lower than anticipated. To keep the costs down Cllr. M Snelson has agreed to provide a tractor, trailer and 2 workmen to take away the timber. 

Unfortunately, Ms Haughty will not be able to fund the entire cost, however, the Council are unable to pay for the work to be completed. A discussion followed with respect to how the funds could be raised, several possibilities were discussed. It was agreed that Councillors would come to the next meeting with ideas and suggestions to raise £1,000-£1,500.

b. Affordable Housing
As requested the Clerk had contacted Lesley Birch of Housing Plus. Upon receipt of the initial enquiry she confirmed nothing further had been heard, from the land owner’s agent. However, shortly after she confirmed contact had been made. An enquiry had been received as to whether the offer to purchase the land in December 2016 still stood. Lesley had confirmed this was the case.
Lesley also brought this site to the attention of South Staffordshire’s planning team, asking whether they would still support an application for Planning permission, given that it has been so long since the initial Housing Needs survey.  They will, however, they’d like to receive a pre-application request before the end of 2017. 
 

c. Defibrillator
The Council have been informed by a local businessman that he has successfully secured funding for a defibrillator. It is anticipated that funds will be received in the next month.
d. Birmingham Velo
An email had been received from Staffordshire County Council requesting feedback on the Velo event. The Clerk had written and circulated a draft response. A couple of minor amendments were made. The Clerk agreed to respond to Jude Taylor and copy in Rt. Hon. Gavin Williamson MP, Cllr. V Wilson and Cllr. R McCardle. The main gist of the response was the lack of communication and notice. A request for consultation as to the route was also made.
District Cllr. McCardle reported that the District Council had met to review the event. They had not been consulted with respect to the event, however, they would have been agreeable had they been informed and the event run in a practical way, however, this had not happened. Their Head of Legal has now been given instructions. It is also understood that the Rt. Hon Gavin Williamson is unhappy with the event and its organisation and is making representations to Staffordshire County Council.
e. Highways – Depression down from White Cross Crossroads and Brantley Crescent pavements

The Clerk had informed Simon Griffiths at Staffordshire Highways of the forthcoming road closure and asked whether any works at White Cross could coincide with the closure. Simon had acknowledged the road closure and confirmed he had arranged for the works to be re-inspected by the Drainage Engineer and works contractor as they may have changed and may require additional works undertaken on the culvert.

Notification of a further road closure have been received, it is unsure whether these works are those to be carried out at White Cross.
f. Free trees to be planted by/with primary schools

The Clerk had requested and received further information on the scheme which is still open for applications. It is possible to submit an application for 2-3 trees only, therefore, the pack was circulated for discussion at the next meeting.
g. EE rural cell trial

Cllr. Mrs Stanton had not heard anything further from EE, it was therefore assumed that the technical issues had not yet been resolved.  
1447. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
An enquiry had been received from Penkridge Parish Council - one of their Councillors had noticed the “Think 30mph, kill your speed” signs within the village. An enquiry had been received as to who produced them. The Clerk had responded stating the local policing team had sourced and supplied them.  
1448. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Village Hall
Cllr. Lewis had asked the Clerk to report that baby changing facilities are to be installed in the disabled toilets. The Village Hall committee will also provide the main hall, free of charge for defibrillator training.
Church of the Holy Cross 
Cllr. Mrs Humphries reported that the school had held a mock wedding the previous week, where some parents also renewed their wedding vows.
The following services will be held in the coming weeks:-

29/10/2017
Memorial service – for those who have been bereaved in the last 12 months. Candles will be lit in memory.

11/11/2017
Concert in Church – Alveley Brass Band, Trysull hand bell ringers and John Stratton playing organ pieces.

12/11/2017
Remembrance Service at 10:50am
Corbett School 

Cllr. W Snelson stated there was little to report, the first term had gone well. A new family had been welcomed into the village, and although the children speak little English they are settling into the school well.
The fire brigade have attended the school and explained their role to the children, letting them look at the fire engine. Cllr. W Snelson reported that the PCSOs no longer have a regular presence at the school. Good relationships had been built when PCSO Nichols was in the area, however, these had not continued.

Community Speed Watch (“CSW”)


No sessions have been held since the last meeting – nothing to report.
1449. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No questions were raised.
1450. FINANCE
No matters to report or cheques to raise.




1451. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
i. PA 17/00584/FUL - Demolition of steel-framed barn and erection of 1 x 3 bed dwelling and 1 x 4 bed dwelling of a new access – 19 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BZ – Confusion arose as this appeared to be the application previously submitted. Cllr. McCardle was not aware of this being a “new application” and agreed to make enquiries as he understood it to have been called in and awaiting determination, which would be at a meeting. However, it was agreed we object on the grounds of greenbelt, village curtilage, flooding, entrance to proposed development on bend, previously refused developments. 

ii. PA/17/00901/FUL – Retrospective Planning Application for grassed bund – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EP – Following the site visit last month Cllr. Stanton reported that she was aware of this grassed bund. There was general annoyance that this was again a retrospective application. It is understood that this is not a grassed bund as described, instead it comprises of various builders’ waste and rubble. Enforcement officers have previously been involved due to the nature of the constituents. The Councillors agreed it did not appear to be professionally formed. Objections to be logged on the basis it is not a professionally formed grassed bund and comprises of unknown contents that require further investigation.
b. Responded to: 
i. PA 17/00820/FUL  - Construction of staged seating and fences at Wild Zoological Park - Falconry Centre And Pets Zoo Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EP – various objections logged
c. Outcomes:
d. Enforcement matters: No updates had been received on matters previously reported. Concerns were raised with the lack of responses from the District Council. A question was asked as to how the team dealt with emergencies. The Clerk was asked to circulate the emergency numbers for the enforcement team and fly-tipping together with Cllr. McCardle’s contact numbers.
These outstanding matters were raised with Cllr. McCardle who kindly agreed to speak to the enforcement team. He also agreed to raise a couple of other issues, which were identified during the meeting.
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries has reported further instances of fly-tipping, however, no action has been taken to date. 
1452. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs Rees reminded those present that at the last meeting she had been concerned with the lack of activity levels received, as such she had contacted Vanessa. She had explained that a member of staff was off sick and hence no reports had been produced. Reports had been received today (18 October 2017), several weeks later. Cllr. Mrs Rees remained concerned that these had only been produced on demand, whereas the process is supposed to be automatic. 
The report suggests a loss of flying and business owing to the Velo event. 5 complaints were logged and all are being dealt with. There is no output from the instrument approach consultation – this is said to be due to the sick leave. All business premises are understood to be fully occupied.

It is understood that an antiques market will be held in the coming weeks, it has been suggested these markets are to be developed over time.

1453. CORRESPONDENCE

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Clerk meeting re election costs 26/1/2018

Community speed watch project Edward statistics


SSC South Staffordshire Community Lottery – good causes to sign up


Bobbington Halfpenny Green museum – Request for start-up / heritage grants

South Staffordshire Local policing team – press release re drugs warrant in 

Essington
Bobbington Brief – request for articles to include
Crowdfunding Staffordshire – information on the launch

Staffordshire County Council – Developing a community based approach – the 

Highways and Rights of Way – your choices website is now live

Homeless survey


Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates 
SSCVA e-bulletin – 29/9/17
Gavin Williamson newsletter 21/9/2017
Velo queries and responses – County Cllr V Wilson
SSC Call for sites – South Staffordshire Strategic Housing and economic land 

availability assessment.


SSC – Let’s work together 25/10/2017 Building better opportunities


SSC – examination of the site allocation documents (SAD) Inspectors matters 

issues and questions & hearing sessions
1454. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 22 November 2017 at 7:00pm. 
Meeting Closed 8:50pm
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